
Facility Committee Meeting 
May 19, 2014 

 
The Penn Manor School Board Facility Committee meeting was called to order by Mrs. Johnna 
Friedman at 5:00 p.m.  The following board members were present:  Dr. Richard Frerichs, Mrs. 
Johnna Friedman, Mr. Joseph Fullerton, Mr. David Paitsel, Mr. Carlton Rintz, Mr. Kirk 
Schlotzhauer, Mr. Chris Straub, and Ms. Donna Wert.  Present from the Penn Manor 
administrative staff:  Dr. Mike Leichliter, Mr. Chris Johnston, Mr. Charlie Reisinger, Dr. Theresa 
Kreider and Mrs. Vickie Hallock. Also present was Mr. Denny Coleman.  
 
A motion to approve the minutes from the April 28, 2014 meeting was made by Mr. 
Schlotzhauer and seconded by Mr. Rintz.  The minutes were approved on a voice vote. 
 
The committee discussed the sale of the Hambright property located on Temple Avenue. The 
committee directed the superintendent to allow the current real estate contract to expire on June 
1, 2014 and to re-interview commercial real estate brokers. 
 
Mr. Johnston and Mr. Coleman reviewed the interior renovations planned for this summer at the 
high school auditorium to improve the acoustics. Bid opening is scheduled for Wednesday, May 
21 at 10 a.m. 
 
The suggestion was made to appoint a committee to review the existing room names at the old 
Hambright and the possibility of naming rooms in the new Hambright building. By consensus, it 
was decided not to pursue naming rights and to not establish a committee. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m. on a motion by Mr. Fullerton and a second by Mr. 
Schlotzhauer. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Cindy L. Rhoades, Administrative Executive Secretary 

 


